LLAWHADEN COMMUNITY COUNCIL
INCORPORATING LLAWHADEN, ROBESTON WATHEN, GELLI & BETHESDA

Minutes of the monthly meeting held on 03 November 2016 in Llawhaden YFC Hall at 8.00.p.m.

PERSONS PRESENT
MRS. I. JAMES - CHAIRMAN

MR.  D. WILLCOX – VICE CHAIRMAN.

MR.  T. SIMONS.

MRS. B. RHODES

MRS. M. BRADLEY – CLERK

The meeting commenced at 8.20.p.m. and was opened by Mrs. I. James who welcomed all Members to the meeting and thanked them for their attendance.  Propose that the MINUTES of the last meeting be signed as a true record and approved by all.

Proposed:-  Mr.  D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mrs. I. James.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology was received from Mrs. S. Phillips.

MATTERS ARISING
There were no issues arising to date.

CORRESPONDENCE

A letter was received from Sarah Middleton, Planning Officer, for Pembrokeshire   Coast  National  Park Authority, outlining the latest update on the Local Development Plan Land Allocations in the National Park. No allocations   in this area, the nearest area for development is Llawrenny.
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CLEDDAU PRESS

An invoice for the sum of £120 has been received, it was suggested that this should be paid.

Proposed:-  Mr.  T. Simons.

Seconded:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

CODE OF CONDUCT

Claire Jones sent an e-mail to advise the Council Community that she would include Llawhaden Community Council in the publication list for the Local Press regarding the Code of Conduct. Also, she will liaise with the Ombudsman on our behalf.  The fee for this publication is expected to be approximately £30.
It was decided to accept this invitation for the publication for the Code of 
Conduct.

Proposed:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

Seconded:-  Mrs. I. James.

GRANT THORNTON – AUDIT COMPANY

To date an invoice has not been received for the Audit.

DEFIBRILLATOR

Mrs. M. Bradley has made enquiries regarding the cost of this item, which is £850 + VAT and £1,260 for one in a heated cabinet.  Andrew Deptford, who manufactures this  item stated that he is not able to offer any training. It was suggested that enquiries should be made with the local emergency services to ask if they can offer training in the use of this defibrillator.
Proposed:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mr. T. Simons.
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PEMBROKESHRE COUNTY COUNCIL – TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE

The location of this road closure is Class III (C3011) Wiston to Llawhaden road from its junction with the access to Colby Moor Lane, east to its junction with the Class III ( 3069) road towards Plain Dealings.

The alternative route is the C3011 road from Cotland Mill to Plain Dealings and the C3069 Plain Dealings to Wiston road.

Restrictions imposed by this work will not apply to vehicles associated with works, emergency services or vehicular access to affected properties where practicable. Pedestrian access will be maintained for the duration of the closure.
The reason for this closure is to allow Telecom poling works to be carried out in the vicinity of the property known as Colby Moor Farm.

This closure will be on 13 December 2016 and will last for one day.

PLANNING AID WALES
This Company is offering a course designed as an introductory or a  refresher  planning course for Clerks and Councillors. The venue is Queens Hall, Narberth, on 08 November 2016, 6.30.p.m. – 9.00p.m.

The course offers:-

1. An overview of the planning system.

2. The role of Town and Community Councils in planning.

3. How Local Development Plans are prepared and reviewed.

4. How planning applications are dealt with, including material considerations.
5. Overview of the recent changes to the planning system, including the pre-application community consultation.

The course lasts for two and half hours and the cost is £26.99 per person.
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It was decided that it would be a good idea if as many Members as possible could attend this course to assist the Community Council in considering future planning applications.

Proposed:-  Mrs. I. James.

Seconded:-  Mrs. B. Rhodes.

Mrs. M. Bradley, Dave Willcox, Bronwyn Rhodes stated that they would like to attend.  Mrs S. Phillips and Mr. M. Logan will be contacted to enquire if they are able to attend. 

ENQUIRY INTO CONSERVATION AREA

Mrs. M. Bradley was asked to make an enquiry with the County Council to ask if any area in  the four villages is in a Conservation area.

MAP OUTLINING THE FOUR VILLAGES

It was suggested that a map should be produced, A1 size, to outline the four villages of the parish, showing as much information as possible.  Mrs. M. Bradley stated that she would make enquiries with the County Council.

Proposed:-  Mr. D. Willcox.

Seconded:-  Mr. T. Simons. 
LETTER TO RIDGEWAY NURSING HOME

Mrs.  M.  Bradley has sent a letter to Ridgeway Nursing Home, advising them of the date of the Christmas Dinner and that all residents are welcome.  
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PLANNING APLICATIONS

None received to date.

FINANCE

Current Account:-                                                                                     £4,000.98

Reserve Account:-                                                                                     £1,432.57

REFUSE COLLECTIONS

Households with collections scheduled for Monday 26 December 2016 will have their waste/recycling collected two days earlier on Saturday 24 December 2016. All other collection dates remain unchanged.

CHRISTMAS DINNER & CHILDREN’S PARTY

This event will take place on 03 December 2016 in Llawhaden YFC Hall.

There will be a Father Christmas attending with gifts for the children,  and  a disco and games for entertainment.
The turkeys have been ordered from Cuckoo Mill Farm, with Sean and Owain offering their services as chefs.  Mrs. M. Bradley has completed most of the purchases for this event. A raffle, Irish Dancing and Christmas Carols will complete this happy day!

It was suggested that all Members gather for an informal meeting to discuss the final preparations for this day, the date being 01 December 2016.

Members will meet in the Hall on the evening of 02 December 2016 to prepare all the vegetables.

The next Community Council meeting will be on 08 December 2016. It is a busy time of year for everyone, please attend if possible.

The meeting concluded at 9.00.p.m.

